Community Council Meeting April 17, 2012

Attending: Garrick Peterson, Kari Shirk, Edy Buss, Janet Hatch, Rachel Gonzalez, Randy Evans, Diane Bartlome', Amy Bettridge, Kevin Rich, Becky Smith, Ryan Rocque, Jennifer Smith, Janet Hatch.

BYU Leadership Dept presented Garrick Peterson with the (Universal Council for Educational Administration) UCEA Award. In honor of those who help prepare future leaders. Presented by Pam Hallam, Dennis Poulson, and Julie Hite.

Kari Shirk – Presentation on Math Collaboration and New Math Core Standards. Math Department is looking at data and becoming experts on the core. Discussing how to make transition for students as easy as possible for new core. Scope and sequence is in place for next year and Math Department is already trying to fill in gaps they can see. Collaboration is focused on helping current students succeed and preparing for next year's students. Department is very excited about new core.

Below Level – Summer Courses offered All Students – Summer Courses offered

Goal is to get one year progress for every student, as well as passing end of level tests.

Ryan Rocque – Report on Foreign Language Dept. - See attached handout for Foreign Language Data. Use clickers (which were purchased by the community council) very frequently in classes.

Amy Bettridge volunteered to teach Chinese at Lakeridge.

How is Credit Recovery progressing for 9th graders? - Goal is ten or fewer students going to HS deficient credit. Currently 12 students but still have goal to keep it under ten.

Trustland Budget Proposal for 2012-13 School Year

\$	5,000	Summer School
	9,000	Summer Collaboration
1	0,000	Conference
	2,000	New Teacher Orientation
1	2,000	FLEX Coordinator (hourly History)
	4,000	CTL's
	5,000	Data Collection
1	2,000	Math Skill Building*
	4,000	Subs
	5,000	SPED Aide*
\$	68,000	Total

(*new positions)

Next Meeting – May 8th, 1-3:00.